Angie Bull

Dear Sir/Madam,

RE: LOU.R5. Jessel Green Open Space

I have lived with my family for over 30 years. The Green was a super playing area for my children and now we have a dog. We walk regularly, as do many others.

In the summer you see families picnicking and playing. In winter when it snows it always amazes me how many people use the green as a place to build snowmen and sled down the hill. The annual Fete also attracts many people.

In addition to this I am really concerned that the infrastructure will not be able to cope with more people and housing.

I take the tube to work and by the time I reach Loughton Station the train is full. The new shopping facilities in Langston Road have also made the roads chaotic.

We now use Wellfields as a short cut to Loughton as do many others and the road is collapsing.

The roads around the estate are a disgrace, so many potholes. Lorries and more traffic will just make this worse.

Can the schools take in more pupils? When my was born I remember going to meetings stating the need to keep local secondary schools open. We weren't listened to and The Debden Park had to be built.

Not only are you considering taking away Green belt land in a time where it has been proven open spaces are important for ones health and the Carbon Footprint is high. You are building homes that will cause more pollution and damage to the roads. Overcrowding on the tubes and a general deterioration to the whole area.

I trust you will consider my points.

Kind regards

Angela Bull